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Inside this issue: 

I  have returned from the Snow and 
Ice duties and have reenergized 

enthusiasm for the hobby of model 
railroad.   With a gentle nudge, more 
of a shove, I have started the GRRT 
Railroad OPS Sessions.  I thought of 
this as a dreaded task with the lack of 
use of the model railroad.  I was 
asked if I would be holding WORK 
Sessions to prepare, never really have 
done this before.  Turns out that many 
hands make light work and the tasks 
not so daunting.  Just this little 
amount of camaraderie amongst  
model railroaders gained a very  
measurable and noticeable differ-
ence.  Look out, Chief Dispatcher 
Certificate!!  More about the AP   
Program coming soon.  

  
I guess I am not such a lone wolf after 
all, if you know a lone wolf modeler 
ask them to come to a Division event. 

  
The 2019 MCR officer election has 
been completed.  Here are the election 
results; 
 
President - Bob Weinheimer 
Vice President - Dave Neff  
Secretary - Jerry Doyle 
Treasurer - Bob McKay 

  
Congratulations to Dave Neff from 
Division 5 on the VP again. 
  
Mike Buehner 
Division 5 Superintendent,  
MCR, NMRA 

 

Mike Buehner– Superintendent 

Division 5 

NMRA – Mid Central Region 

 

Superintendent’s Report 
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UPCOMING  DIVISION 5 

MEETINGS 

Division 5 monthly meetings normally start at 7:30 PM. 

SCHEDULED  

EVENTS 

Location: Hambden Town Hall 

  13887 GAR Highway (Route 6) 

  Chardon, Ohio 
 

 

 

 

 

May 12th, 2018 

Location:          Cambridge Springs, PA  

Program:           A Slide show by Dick Bradley  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes 

 

June 1st, 2018 

Location:          Lake Farmpark 

Program:           TBA  

Bring & Brag:  Agriculture Related 

 

July, 2018  

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           “Getting Started in Operations:” Bob Weinheimer  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chardon
Town 
Square

Rt 6

GAR Highway

N

Rt 6

Rt 166

Map to Hambden Town Hall

Ham bden 
T own  Ha ll
13887  G A R Hwy
Ham bden,  O H

 

Located on Rt. 6 between the intersection of Rt. 608 and Rt. 
166 next to Hambden Elementary School east of Chardon. 

Location: Hambden Town Hall 

  13887 GAR Highway (Route 6) 

  Chardon, Ohio 
 
 

 

 
 

May 3rd, 2019 

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           DVD: Modeling with DPM by Fran & Miles  
          Hale MMR  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes  

 

June 7th, 2019 

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           DVD: Modeling & Scratch building Tips and  
          Tricks by Leslie Eaton MMR  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes  

 

July 5th, 2019 

NO JULY MEMBERSHIP MEETING. 

 

 

     

Located on Rt. 6 between the intersection of Rt. 608 and Rt. 
166 next to Hambden Elementary School east of Chardon. 

Chardon
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Rt 6
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N
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T own  Ha ll
13887  G A R Hwy
Ham bden,  O H

 

t 

Model Train Days   May 4 & 5 

Painesville Railroad Museum 

475 Railroad Street (flyer on page 9) 

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (10:00 am - 5:00 pm) 

 

Rails in the Park    June 1 & 2  

Lake Farmpark 

Kirkland, Ohio  (10:00 am - 4:00 pm) 

 

Division 5 BOD Meeting   June 10 

Hambden Town Hall  

Hambden, Ohio    (7:30 pm)  

 

Division 5 Picnic    July 13  

Painesville Railroad Museum 

475 Railroad Street  

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (10:00 am - 5:00 pm) 

 

Hobo Day    July 27 

Painesville Railroad Museum 

475 Railroad Street (flyer on page 10) 

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (10:00 am - 8:00 pm) 

 

Railrod Memorabilia Show  August 25 

Painesville Railroad Museum 

475 Railroad Street (flyer on page 11) 

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (10:00 am - 5:00 pm) 

 

Boy Scout Day    September 14 

Painesville Railroad Museum 

475 Railroad Street (flyer on page 12) 

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (10:00 am - 4:00 pm) 
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Businesses Accepting Division 5                                                                                              
Certificates 

 The businesses listed below are currently accepting Division 5's award certificates: 

 

 

 

 

Please support these dealers! 

Stewart's Hobbies & Collector's Toys 

Hobby Town USA 

Train Specialty Company                

       Toy-N-Hobby Headquarters 

The Painesville Railroad Museum 

CW Trains, LLC  

Willoughby, Ohio 

Mentor, Ohio 

Chardon, Ohio 

Geneva, Ohio 

Painesville, Ohio 

Mentor, Ohio 

 
The April 5, 2019 membership meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Superintendent Mike 
Buehner at Hambden Town Hall.   30 members and 3 guests were present.     
 
Railfest 2019 results and execution were reviewed.  This year ’s show went quite well and the 
numbers are up about 10% over last year. 
 
A couple of Railfest 2019 feedback items were brought up.  We need more good wagons for    
unloading/loading vendors’ vehicles.  In order to store more wagons, either clean out the existing 
storage space or get a larger storage space.  The new special raffle caused a lot of confusion for 
the public.  Need to improve/clarify instructions and make sure volunteers are informed about the 
operations. 
 
There were a number of items for sale by members at the meeting. 
 
The May 3 meeting program will be a video from one of the NMRA’s clinic library. 
 
Upcoming events and shows were reviewed. 
 
Model Railroad Days at the Painesville Depot will be May 4 – 5. 
 
Railroads In The Parks event will be held at Lake Metroparks Farmpark on June 1 -2. 
 
Bring & Brag:    Theme -  Scenery 
   
  Bryan Persing  Bill Berger  Bob Gittinger 
  Mike Carovac  Dave Metzger  Dennis Lloyd 
  Dave Neff  Bill Osborne  Mike Rudder 
    
Program:  “EZ Scenery and Goop” by Dave Ellis of Division 12.  Dave presented a how-to    
         video presentation and then did a live demonstration. 
 
Submitted by: 
Matt Kross – Division 5 Clerk 

Division 5 Meeting Minutes                April 5, 2019 
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Pictures from the April Meeting 
Photos by: Mike Buehner 



 Division 5 BOD Meeting           April 8, 2019 
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A Division 5 BOD meeting was held on April 8, 2019 at Hambden Town Hall.  In attendance were Mike 
Buehner, Bryan Persing, Bonnie Lette, Wayne Lette, Matt Kross, Chuck Limbert, and Mike Carovac. 

Wayne Lette has “retired” as a Division 5 Director.  Mike Carovac has been selected as the new Division 5    
Director.  Thank you Wayne for your years of service on the BOD and we welcome Mike as the newest member 
on the BOD. 
 
Reviewed how Railfest 2019 went.  Railfest Chairman Jim Wendorf sent the BOD an e-mail summarizing the 
attendance and financial numbers.  The show was successful and went fairly well.  We will not be able to apply 
for the Lake County Visitor Bureau’s grant next year and so we need to determine how we handle that hole in our 
advertising income.  The new “Train Ride Ticket Survey” program needs some refinement – more/better      
communication to the public and the volunteers about how it operates.  We should look at alternate ways of    
running the door prizes.  Instead of soliciting door prizes from the vendors, it was suggested that we print a stack 
of special Railfest certificates to hand out that are good for a dollar amount at any dealer.  We definitely need to 
get more and better carts for hauling dealer merchandise.  If we can’t store the carts, consider selling/raffling off/
giving away the carts once the show is over. 
 

Reviewed the upcoming MCR convention in Boardman, Ohio and the MCR BOD meeting that will be held there. 
It was suggested that the topic of NMRA Family Memberships with their limitations be brought up at the MCR 
BOD.  A number of Division 5 BOD members feel that the NMRA restriction that Family Members cannot hold 
office or serve on the BOD is ridiculous.  The current NMRA rules require that a husband and wife both be Full 
Members in order to serve instead of one being a Full Member and the other a Family Member. 
 

The Division 5 picnic will be on Saturday, July 13, 2019 at the Painesville Depot. 
 

No Division 5 membership meeting in July. 
 

We believe Lake Farmpark will be conducting their Boy Scout Railroading Merit Badge Workshop during    
Railroads In The Parks on June 1, 2019.  We do not know at this time whether they need or want Division 5’s 
help with this event?  The Division has already supplied the HO boxcar kits for the program. 
 

Nothing has been done yet with the membership survey that was going to be put together.  Mike Buehner will 
work on and get something into the Trainwire. 
 

It was suggested that we put together a Division guideline for putting on a clinic at our meetings. 
 

We need to start adding the phrase “Subject to Change – check the Division 5 website for current details” to 
all future Division flyers.  A number of things have changed lately on future events where we have already   
printed the flyers for the event. 
 

Reviewed how we will adapt our “How To Build A Model Railroad” promo day at its new location, the  
Painesville Depot.  There is concern that we will not have enough space and need to cut back on the number 
demonstration tables.  We need to discuss this with the Painesville Depot coordinators. 
 

The next scheduled Division 5 BOD meeting will be June 10, 2019 at 7:30pm at Hambden Town Hall. 
 
Submitted by: 
Matt Kross – Division 5 Clerk 
 



A s many of you know I collect and restore 
railroad equipment, signs, signals, whistle 

posts etc. and anything that brings a tear to my eye 
when I move it.  As I get older I find it’s getting 
harder and harder to lift.  I'm currently in a race to 
finish the barn full of signals I have before I’m 
drooling in my oatmeal.  I have put model 
railroading on the back burner for the past 10 to 15 
years to work with this stuff.  I still attended 
NMRA meetings because I enjoy the people in the 
group.  I like being around people with the same 
interests especially the people of division 5.      
During the winter months I would do limited work 
on my signals but this winter I decided to get back 
to modelling.  When I was in it heavy I was kind of 
in a buying frenzy and I realized that I have dozens 
and dozens of kits that I haven’t built yet.  So         
I have decided to start building them.  The hobby 
has changed a bit since I have been out of it.  The 
companies that made kits (Branchline, Proto 2000, 
Intermountain etc.) no longer make kits.  Today’s 
modeler doesn't want to build kits but wants ready 
to run open the box and put it on the track stuff.  
That’s okay I get it as I have bought (RTR) stuff as 
well.  As I look at the cost of the kits compared to 
the cost of assembled cars, I begin to wonder 
"What’s my time worth?”  Time is a commodity 
that we can’t bank, store, purchase more or sell off 
excess, (who has excess time to sell off anyway?), 
so make the most of it.  With kits I can assemble a 
fleet of rolling stock more economically than with 
RTR stuff as those cars are 30 to 40 dollars more.  
The feeling of satisfaction when a model is      
completed is priceless.  So as I build these kits this 
winter I think todays modeler is missing out on all 
the fun like being on your hands and knees 
searching the carpet for the grab iron that           
disappeared from your tweezers on its way to the 

car, or wrestling with glue that sets up before you 
can get the part in the hole because your hand is 
shaking a little.  Or the magnifier that goes out of 
focus because you move your head a little.  This is 
all very rewarding.  So, “What’s my time worth?”  
A lot because I'm model railroading and not at 
work.  Just my thoughts.   

Can you tell the factory assembled car in the        
picture? 
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Model Kits vs. Ready to Run 
By:  Bill Osborne 



Wanted 

T he Trainwire is always looking for an interesting 
article.  If you have taken a trip lately, seen 

something interesting trackside, have a particular view 
point on a railroad subject or just want to participate in 
the Modelers Corner; then we want to hear from you.  
Everyone wants to be kept current on Division            
information, but we all enjoy an interesting article     
written by a member of this organization.  So take your    
pictures and article and send them to the Editor by email 
and share them will all of us. 

Superintendent  Mike Buehner          440-479-2276 

      Super@MCR5.org 

Asst. Superintendent Bryan Persing          330-715-3519 
       AstSuper@MCR5.org 

 Division 5 Directors:           (Terms expire June 2020) 

 
Chuck Limbert   440-357-1864              Robert Gittinger    440-585-0237 
Mike Carovac    440-497-8536  Tom Pescha           216-470-5780   
 
Division 5 Board of Directors:     BOD@MCR5.org  
 
Division 5 Appointed Positions:                  (Terms expire June 2020) 
 
Treasurer   Bonnie Lette           440-298-3075 

                  Treasurer@MCR5.org 
 
Clerk   Matt Kross          440-729-3045 
        Clerk@MCR5.org 
 
Railfest Chairman  Jim Wendorf           440-357-8890 
                  Railfest @MCR5.org  
    
Promo Day Coordinator Bob Frieden          (440) 256-8141  
                PromoDay@MCR5.org 
 
Achievement Program Bryan Persing          330-715-3519            
                                                                                       AP@MCR5.org 
 
Contests   (Open Position)              
                                                                               Contest@MCR5.org 
     
Auditors   Dennis Lloyd           440-255-2530 
   Chuck Limbert        Audit@MCR5.org      
     
Trainwire Editor  Lenny Kessler           440-417-6746 
                 Trainwire@MCR5.org 
    
Refreshments  Dan Chuppa            440-488-4179 

                          Refreshments@MCR5.org 
 
Membership Roster  Matt Kross           440-729-3045 
             Membership@MCR5.org 
 
Webmaster  Wayne Lette           440-298-3075 
               Webmaster@MCR5.org 
 
Company Store   Ted Wiese           440-256-5212
         CompanyStore@MCR5.org  
 
Program and Bring & Brag    Dave Neff             440-269-1229 
 
Layout Tours                    Matt Kross           440-729-3045 
             Membership@MCR5.org 
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Team Track          www.MCR5.org 
 

Division 5 Officers           (Terms expire June 2020) 

Notice  
 

I will be compiling the next Trainwire on the 
19th of the month and any articles or reports  
that come in after the 19th will probably be 
published in the following issue.  -  The Editor 

Another Picture from the Internet. 

A Picture from the Internet. 

tel:330-715-3519


Information regarding The Trainwire, Division 5, or the 
NMRA may be obtained by writing to 3257 Center Road, 
Perry, Ohio 44081 or sending an e-mail to                     
Trainwire@MCR5.org.  The Trainwire and Division 5    
activities are funded by flea markets, raffles, contributions, 
and donations.  All comments and opinions are welcome.  
Those views expressed in The Trainwire do not necessarily 
reflect the policies or opinions of the NMRA, the Mid    
Central Region or Division 5. 

Superintendent:   Mike Buehner   6350 River Rd. Madison, Ohio 44057  440-479-2276 Super@mcr5.org 

Asst. Super:   Bryan Persing   2860 Loreto Drive  Willoughby Hills  OH  44094 330-715-3519  AstSuper@mcr5.org 

Trainwire Editor:  Lenny Kessler    3257 Center Rd. Perry, Ohio 44081   440-417-6746 Trainwire@mcr5.org 

Treasurer:      Bonnie Lette   17541 Thompson Rd. Thompson, Ohio 44086 440-298-3075 Treasurer@MCR5.org  

Clerk:    Matt Kross   12049 Sperry Road Chesterland, Ohio 44026  440-729-3045 Clerk@mcr5.org 

The Western Reserve Division 5 

www.mcr5.org   

A non-profit educational organization 

Publication of Division 5 

12049 Sperry Road 

Chesterland, Ohio 44026 

The Trainwire is an official publication of Division 5 
“The Western Reserve Division”, Mid Central Region, of 
the National Model Railroad Association.  It is published 
approximately once a month and mailed to all NMRA 
members residing in Lake, Geauga, and Ashtabula     
counties (Ohio) free of charge, as long as the Division has 
funds for mailing.  Others wishing to receive it may do so 
for the annual fee of $12.00 for a mailing or it is always 
available on the website (FREE).   

The Trainwire 

May, 2019 
Division 5 Membership 

as of April 1st, 2019 

 74 

Photo from the Internet. 

The Trainwire Newsletter Electronic Version 

tel:330-715-3519
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